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Dear Fellow Believers with Us in Christ.

Thou wilt keep Him in perfect peace... Isaiah 26:3-4

I have thanksgiving and gratitude to the Lord and you, dear people, for remembering us in prayer and
for your support, without which we would be unable to serve the Lord faithfully. As usual, we are facing
challenges along the way, but the Lord has been in control, allowing usto go through safely by His power
and grace.

I previously mentioned the possibility of sinus surgery, but there is a way to get help. Finding a
homeopathic medication would be better for me than surgery. Presently, I'm on a treatment and trusting
the Lord to spare me further trouble and complications in the future. I appreciate your prayers for me.

Summer has been pretty long this year and very hot with little rain. Do pray for rain in our state. I was
hoping to visit the state of Madhya Pradesh in May/June 2021, as mentioned previously. The Lord did
not permit me to make the trip this year. COVID-19 lockdowns in various places mean that [ am unable
to travel to remote areas. I thank God for opening a way to preach the Gospel through our BIBLE
COLLEGE STUDENTS who went home for their summer vacations in May and June 2021. They live in
the same area and can witness and share the Word of God in their language. We thank God for these
students who are taught by us to spread the Gospel in spite of COVID-19.

These families have been known to us for many years now. After we visited their villages, these students

desired to study the Bible and train in our BIBLE COLLEGE. In the past, Bro. Franks and I permitted
them to attend free of charge, trusting by faith that the Lord would supply their needs. They are

studying and doing well. Being very poor, they live in huts with barely sufficient needs met. Living

conditions are very bad. They have no real roof over their heads and have only basic needs met. desire

to support them and do what I can to help in ways possible through Jesus Christ.

The academic year reopened in July 2021. We are trusting the Lord to bless, encourage, and move
forward. The Lord has given us one more student this year from Bombay (Maharashtra state), India.
Please pray for these students as they study and grow in the Lord. I have some photographs for you to
pray for as we carry out the ministries faithfully.
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